TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


DRAFT MINUTES OF PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING
JULY 14, 2015
COMMUNITY SERVICES BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Walworth, Goossen, Jorgensen, King, Bretz, Juall and Kulka
Absent:  0
Others:  Vey, Grobbel
Audience:  1

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.
2. Agenda:  Motion by Juall to approve was seconded and passed 7-0.
3. Correspondence, etc: 1. Handouts of MTA schedule and Zoning News.  2. An email received from David Hendershott regarding his concern over recent Zoning Ordinance amendments to Wineries, Breweries, etc. was read into the record.  Walworth responded to Hendershott, giving him a rundown of the amendments that were made.  After another exchange of emails, Hendershott eventually thanked Walworth for his response.  3. Walworth and Kulka have now completed the MSU Citizen Planner courses and found them to be very useful. 
4. Minutes:  Motion by Juall to approve the Minutes of June 9, 2015 as prepared was seconded and passed 6-0, with Bretz abstaining from the vote.
5. Concerns of the Public:  There were none.
6. Discussion of Possible Changes to Commercial District Text:  Grobbel reviewed Version 1 Commercial District, dated July 11, 2015 with changes based on PC input from last month’s meeting, with the goal of making the language in the Commercial Zone mesh with Village Business.  Additions and deletions to the Permitted Uses and Special Uses lists were discussed.  Minimal corrections were made and Grobbel will create Version 2 for next month’s meeting.  The Motion by Goossen to have a Public Hearing at the August 11th meeting, using Version 2 and containing C and D as is was seconded by King (withdrawn) then seconded by Bretz.  The Motion was approved 6-1, with Jorgensen casting the nay vote.  
7. Discussion of Need for Additional Commercial District Area:  Walworth began the discussion by citing the “spot zoning” that has occurred in the Township, probably before the Zoning Ordinance.  But also there is a lack of Commercial property available in the Township within the designated zones.  Perhaps it is time to look at creating additional commercial zoning, as without it, “spot zoning” will continue.  The Master Plan states the preferred area for Commercial Use is at US 31 and 88, but there’s no zoning that permits it.  Each of the commissioners was given a zoning map to review and asked to circle areas on the map where additional Commercial Zoning might fit.  The Zoning Administrator was asked to provide a “blow up” map for that purpose and he will do so. 
8. Concerns of the Public:  There were none.
9. Concerns of the Planning Commission:  It was suggested the PC work on getting their email programs set up and, if needed, contact IT Right for assistance.  
10. Adjournment:  With no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:49 PM.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate
Township Clerk  

